BLUEGRASS MIDDLE SCHOOL

SITE BASED COUNCIL

MINUTES

August 20, 2008

I. CALL TO ORDER: Brenda Pirtle called The Bluegrass Middle School’s SBDM council to order at 3:20pm.  The meeting was held in the media center.

II. ROLL CALL:  Council members present were Brenda Pirtle, chairperson, Mandy Hanson, Rich Laing, Teandra Parker, Melissa VanZant and Jesse Floyd.  

III. APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  ORDER04-16 Jesse Floyd made the motion for the June 27, 2008 minutes and the July 24, 2008 minutes to be accepted as read Mandy Hanson seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

IV. RECOGNITION OF VISITORS:  None

V. PEOPLE TO ADDRESS THE COUNCIL:  None

VI. COMMITTEE REPORTS: None

VII. OLD BUSINESS:  

1. Homework Policy:  The council will review the information collected on the     

      homework policy from the 2007-08 school year.  This policy will be discussed at 

      the next regularly scheduled meeting on September 17, 2008.

VIII. NEW BUSINESS:  

1. Title I Budget:  Ms. Pirtle distributed the tentative Title I budget.  The council agreed to add an instructional assistant to Title I as the budget allows when it becomes available.  Jesse Floyd made a motion for the budget to be accepted pending final allocations.  Rich Laing seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

2. Academic Challenge:  Ms. Pirtle discussed the academic challenge with the council.  Incentives are in place and the teachers and students have been informed about the academic challenge expectations.

3. Parent Recruitment List:  Ms. Pirtle distributed a parent recruitment list to Rich Laing and Teandra Parker.  The purpose of this list is to continue full engagement with parents and Bluegrass Middle School.

4. MAP testing:  MAP testing will now be the responsibility of the principal.  Ms. Pirtle and Ms. Pennington will work together to have MAP testing completed.

5. NCLB results:  Ms. Pirtle shared NCLB results with the council.  Bluegrass Middle School strives each year to reach NCLB goals.  Areas of concern are taken into consideration for improvement as Bluegrass continues to try to meet those goals.  Bluegrass did not meet goals in neither reading nor math for students of free and reduced lunch and students with disabilities.  The CSIP will be revised to take action in these areas.

6. KPR results – KPR results will be shared in September as soon as Ms. Pirtle is able to share them.

IX. OTHER BUSINESS: 

1. Extending School Service (ESS):  Ms. VanZant presented the council with ESS program report 2008-09.  The program will host 150 students in the sixth through eighth grade with 2 clerical instructional aides and 8 teachers, plus one coordinator.  Rich Laing made a motion for the ESS program to be accepted as read.  Jesse Floyd seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

X. ADJOURNMENT:  ORDER 04-18 – Mandy Hanson made the motion for adjournment at 3:50pm.  Rich Laing seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

THE NEXT SCHEDULED SBDM COUNCIL MEETING WILL BE SEPTEMBER 17, 2008 @ 3:15PM IN THE MEDIA CENTER.  

______________________________

Melissa Troutt, Recording Secretary

